
Notice of Availability of Final Record of Decision 
for LHAAP-18/24 Environmental Site 

Longhorn Army Ammunition Plant, Karnack, Texas 
 

The United States Army announces a Record of Decision (ROD) document for an environmental 

site at Longhorn Army Ammunition Plant.  The ROD, which documents the selected remedy for 

the site, has been signed by the U.S. Army and the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency and 

has the concurrence of the Texas Commission on Environmental Quality as follows: 

ROD signed February 25, 2020 
LHAAP-18/24, Burning Ground No. 3 and Unlined Evaporation Pond (UEP), Longhorn Army 
Ammunition Plant Karnack, Texas; Selected Remedy: Enhanced groundwater extraction and 
treatment, Land Use Controls, enhanced in-situ bioremediation for Shallow Zone and Wilcox 
formation groundwater inside and outside the containment area, thermal dense non-aqueous 
phase liquid removal, maintenance of the existing cap over the UEP, unsaturated soil excavation 
and off-site disposal, Monitored Natural Attenuation (MNA) and long term monitoring. 

 
Copies of the signed ROD is available for public review at the Marshall Public Library,  

300 S. Alamo, Marshall, Texas, 75670, Monday, Tuesday, Thursday (9:30 AM – 7:30 PM) 
Wednesday and Friday (9:00 AM – 5:30 PM), Saturday (9:30 AM – 3:30 PM). 

For information regarding this site, contact Dr. Rose M. Zeiler, Longhorn Army Ammunition Plant, 

P.O. Box 220, Ratcliff, Arkansas, 72951; phone number 479-635-0110; e-mail 

rose.m.zeiler.civ@mail.mil. 

 

The Responsiveness Summary from the Final ROD for LHAAP-18/24 is provided here.  The 

Responsiveness Summary provides the U.S. Army, EPA, and TCEQ with information about 

community concerns regarding the preferred remedial alternative for the site, as it was 

presented for public review and comment in the Proposed Plan. It also provides a formal 

record of the public’s comments that were considered in the decision to select the preferred 

alternative, and the mechanism for the U.S. Army to respond to public comments. 
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